
 

 

 

 

June 8, 1995 

 

BY TELECOPIER AND HAND DELIVERY 

 

Ms. Maya Bernstein 

Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs 

Office of Management and Budget 

ADDRESS 

Washington, D.C.  ____________ 

 

Re: Proposed 1995-96 Rulemaking by the Assassination Records Review Board 

 

Dear Ms. Bernstein: 

 

I am writing in response to their previous discussions and the rules promulgated under Executive 

Order No.  12,866:  Regulatory Planning and Review. 

 

During the upcoming year, the Assassination Records Review Board ("Review Board") does not 

anticipates issuing any "significant" rules as they are defined in the Executive Order.  However, the 

Review Board does anticipate issuing the following regulations and notice. 

 

1. Defintion  with description, etc. 

 

2. Sunshine 

 

3. Privacy 

 

4. FOIA 

 

5. Notice. 

 

6. In addition, we are required, under our enabling legislation, 44 U.S.C. 2107, to issue 

regular notices of the results and status of the review process.   

 

As you are aware, the Review Board previously issued for comment 1401, the definition of 

"assassination record."  We have made amendments to the introductory segment of the regulation in 

order to satisfy your suggestion that we describe the process differently.  I am now enclosing our 



final version.  Once we have received your approval, we will publish it promptly in the Federal 

Register. 

 

With the exception of  1401, it is our assumption that you will not need to review any of the 

regulations identified above.  We will, of course, await your decisions prior to issuing any rules. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

David G.  Marwell 

Executive Director 

 

(enclosure in  


